Submission No. 012

From: Elizabeth Roberts [eroberts@cciq.com.au]

Sent: Wednesday, 14 September 2011 1:48 PM

To: Industry, Education, Training and Industrial Relations Committee

Subject: Education and Training Legislation Amendment Bill

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Red Dear Bruce Flegg MP

Thank you for consulting with CCIQ in relation to the Education and Training Legislation Amendment Bill.

The Education and Training Amendment Bill deals with several issues:

- 1. Mandatory reporting requirements for school in relation to sexual abuse of students
- 2. Extending the ability for universities to lease or sublease trust land from 25 years to 100 years
- 3. Clarifying that Statutory TAFE institutes must operate as not-for-profit entities
- 4. Broadening the range of factors that can be considered by the Minister when considering an application for recognition for an overseas schools.

As the first three issues sit outside CCIQ's core functions, we are unable to provide a comment on these issues.

CCIQ strongly advocates for the provision of the highest quality education and training in Queensland schools, training providers and universities. The intent of the amendment (4) is to ensure the quality of the Queensland Certificate of Education by enabling the Minister to take into consideration an overseas school's compliance with the licensing agreement for use of syllabuses approved by the Queensland Studies Authority. Queensland business and industry currently recognise the Queensland Certificate of Education and rely on the data when considering applicants for employment, including apprenticeships. CCIQ would therefore be supportive of the amendment and the intention to maintain the integrity of the Queensland Certificate of Education.

Please contact me at eroberts@cciq.com.au or on 3842 2227 if you require any further information.

Regards,

Liz

Elizabeth Roberts

Education and Training Policy Advisor



T 07 3842 2227 F 07 3013 3419 M 0424 750 338 Industry House 375 Wickham Terrace Brisbane Old 4000



Sign up for our free e-newsletter today to receive the latest industry news, the views of Queensland business, features on hot issues and top tips for your success.

> CLICK HERE TO REGISTER

Please consider the environment before printing this email - A friendly message from the Chamber of Commerce and Industry Queensland Business Eco-Efficiency Team.

Important Notice - This email (and any attachments) is intended only for use by the addressee/s and may contain information which is confidential and/or the subject of legal privilege. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication, any disclosure, distribution or use of the information is prohibited and may be unlawful. Please delete and destroy all copies and contact the sender immediately. Any views expressed in this communication are those of the individual sender, except unless otherwise specifically stated. Except as required at law, we do not represent, warrant and/or guarantee that the integrity of this communication has been maintained, nor that the communication is free of errors, viruses, interception or interference. This footnote also confirms that this email message has been swept by MIMEsweeper for the presence of computer viruses.